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Upcoming Events

Stern's Annual Family Party - November 4

Bring the whole family to work on November 4, or just stop by to say hello. From 4:00 pm —5:30 pm in Cantor
Boardroom, we’ll have pizza, snacks and a riveting entertainer, Stewzo's Puppets and Clowns! To RSVP, please
click here.

Featured Policy

Teaching Outside Your Department and Overload Teaching - updated policy

Sometimes you may be asked to teach a course in another department, either as part of your regular teaching
load or as an overload. As long as it does not cause any problem for your home department, such extra-
departmental teaching is fine. However, it must be approved by your department chair prior to the semester
in which the teaching occurs. If that is not the case, then you may not get appropriate credit for teaching it.

Please also be aware that all overload teaching needs approval from the Office of Faculty Affairs in advance of
the term in which it occurs. If such approval is not obtained ahead of time, then the course may be counted
toward your teaching load for the following year, and not as an overload.

The overload policy and form are available at: https://www.stern.nyu.edu/portal-partners/faculty-
guide/appointment-performance-compensation




Meet Your Colleague

llan Guttman, Associate Professor of Accounting

“Everything | do is for fun, including my job.”

from Stanford. He lives in Bergen County, New Jersey, where he takes advantage of the
suburban environment by mountain biking several times a week with his sons after
work. Now that it’s getting darker, he may be playing more basketball instead. Ilan
moved to the US from Israel in 2004, and has found he really likes the east coast. He
enjoys balancing the stimulation of New York City with the peace and quiet of Tenafly.

Ilan’s research is mainly about disclosure, both voluntary and mandatory. He looks at firms’ incentive to
disclose, and how markets react. His work has been mostly theoretical, but is lately looking at data to
complement and test his theories.

Preventing Campus Violence - Additional Training Sessions

In case you missed the October 28 session, Dean Henry has asked that you attend another. This important
course, created by NYU faculty and administrators, provides you and other members of our community with
information that may help you identify warning signs of violence and know actions to take that may help
prevent acts of violence. The program also outlines what to do in the unlikely event an attack takes place.
Please visit NYUiLearn using the directions below to enroll in one of these sessions. Space is limited.

Wednesday, November 5 (2:30- 4:00 pm)
Wednesday, November 19 (9:30- 11:00 am)
Tuesday, December 9 (9:30- 11:00 am)

Sign in to home.nyu.edu/work using your NYU NET ID and password

Locate the NYUilLearn Login button and click to view the welcome page
Search for Preventing Campus Violence course by typing course code HAS 001
Click Enroll to view details for dates

Dance Lesson - November 10

Before you know it, the Stern Holiday Party will be here! Susanna Stein is ready to teach you some line dances
so we can all strut our stuff on the dance floor. Susanna, Director of Faculty Affairs, is also a country-western
dance teacher and competitor. Even if you think you have two left feet, don’t worry, she’ll help you find your
right one! Come on out on Monday, November 10, from 2-3 in Abbe-Bogen. Make sure to wear smooth-soled
shoes to make dancing on carpet easier.

Funding Opportunity
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The National Science Foundation Partnerships for Innovation (PFI) program within the Division of Industrial
Innovation and Partnerships (IIP) is an umbrella for two complementary subprograms, Accelerating Innovation
Research (AIR) and Building Innovation Capacity (BIC). Both programs are concerned with the movement of
academic research discoveries into the marketplace, although each focuses on different stages along the
innovation spectrum.

With a budget of up to $800,000 for up to three years per award, the goal is that these synergistic
partnerships and collaborations between government, academia, and other public and private entities will
result in new wealth and the building of strong local and regional economies.

The deadline for the Letter of Intent (required) is January 12, 2015 and the deadline for the Full Proposal is
February 18, 2015. For more information, please visit the following link:
http://www.nsf.gov/pubs/2014/nsf14612/nsf14612.htm?WT.mc _id=USNSF 25&WT.mc ev=click

If you are interested in this funding opportunity, please contact Karyn Jeannopoulos at x80683 or
kieannop@stern.nyu.edu.

Upcoming Events

Dean's Faculty Lunch and Sternwide Faculty Seminar - Recent Developments in Urban Informatics (Steve
Koonin) - Thursday, November 6, 2014, 12:00 - 2:00 pm, Cantor Boardroom

Langone Speaker Series - Dave Barger and Robin Hayes - Friday, November 7, 2014, 6:00 - 7:00 pm, Limited
Space, RSVP here.

Dean's Faculty Lunch - Wednesday, November 12, 2014, 12:00 - 2:00 pm, Cantor Boardroom

Paduano Seminar - Manufacturing Morals: The Values of Silence in Business School Education (Michel
Anteby, Harvard Business School) - Friday, November 14, 2014, 3:00 - 4:20 pm, KMC 5-140

A Taste of Mindful Leadership - Tuesday, November 18, 2014, 6:00 - 7:15 pm, KMC 3-70

This workshop will provide an introduction to mindful leadership practices and show you how to begin to
incorporate them into your daily life for increased focus, clarity, and resilience. The workshop is led by Janice
Marturano, Founder and Executive Director of the Institute for Mindful Leadership, and a strategic leader
within General Mills for nearly 15 years. To RSVP, please contact Caitlin Weaver at cweaver@stern.nyu.edu.

Dean's Faculty Lunch and "Why and How: Development and Alumni Relations at Stern" (Joan McCormick
and Sarah Marchitto) - Thursday, November 20, 2014, 12:00 - 2:00 pm, Cantor Boardroom

Paduano Seminar - Supply Chain Ethics: Lessons from Standard Oil and Walmart (Andrew Mayhew,
University of Tenessee) - Friday, November 21, 2014, 3:00 - 4:20 pm, KMC 5-140

Dean's Faculty Lunch - Tuesday, November 25, 2014, 12:00 - 2:00 pm, Cantor Boardroom



If you have any suggestions or comments for the Faculty Affairs Newsletter, please feel free to send them to
Susanna Stein, sstein@stern.nyu.edu.




